


















IMPORTANT  DATES
Nov. 12th – Veteran’s Day Holiday – No School


Nov. 13th – 16th Food Drive War

Nov. 15th – Bookworm Pajama Party – 5:30 to 7:00 pm

Nov. 20th – Field Trip $ Due - $23

Nov. 20th – Early Release @ 1:15 pm 




Nov. 21st – 25th – Thanksgiving Break

2nd grade Report Cards will go home on Tuesday, Nov. 13th.  Please review the report card and keep it at home.  The report card envelope should be signed and returned on Wednesday.  If you are interested in scheduling a conference, please contact me.

We had a great trip to the Greensboro Science Center.  The students were very engaged and enjoyed the exhibits.  I am proud of the students’ behavior!  They represented LES very well.  Thanks to our chaperones.  They ensured the field trip ran smoothly and that the students were properly supervised.  This trip would not have been possible without your help!  THANK YOU!

November Scholastic Book Orders were enclosed in today’s Friday Folder.  The Scholastic Reading Program offers quality books at discounted prices.  This month there are 36 items for $5 or less. Scholastic Orders are an easy way to expand your personal libraries at home, reinforce classroom reading skills, and foster a love for reading that can last a lifetime.  You may order online with your debit or credit card using our classroom code: NMRVV.  Our November Book Order will be due on November 28th.
Please plan to pay for our remaining field trips by Tuesday, November 20th.  This is our last day before Thanksgiving break. Feel free to use the link below to make your payment.  The total cost for all four experiences is $23.
https://osp.osmsinc.com/WakeNC/BVModules/CategoryTemplates/Detailed%20List%20with%20Properties/Category.aspx?categoryid=AG051
I would like to begin posting things to your child’s “Seesaw” journal.  If you signed the consent form, please follow the directions to access your child’s portfolio.  If you haven’t sent in your consent form, please do so as soon as possible.  Please also be patient with me as I explore this digital tool. 
Spelling Bee lists were enclosed in last week’s Friday Folder. Our Classroom Bee will be held on Dec. 7th. Each classroom will have two representatives in the School-wide Bee.  The School-wide Bee will be held on Thursday, January 17th in the Multi-purpose room at 9:45 am. 
From your PTA ~ Be Informed, Involved, and Supportive
The Roar & Run was today (Rain Date 11/19)!! We are getting close to our $25,000 goal! You may donate from our lespta.com homepage or by check made payable to LES PTA (include child's name/grade level). Remember, when we reach our goal, students get prizes for their class and a chance to dunk Mr. Cohen at Field Day! If you have trouble donating online, please contact fundraising@lespta.com. Donations are tax deductible and will be taken until November 13th.
Help At Home:

· Literacy: Never underestimate the power of rereading.  Good readers should read a story several times until they are able to read it fluently, with expression, and until they completely understand the text. Strong fluency helps to foster strong comprehension.  Rereading is simple, but effective.  As students answer questions about a story, please remind them to support their answers with at least 3 details from the text.  Please use the enclosed “Read with Expression” handout to practice fluency using fun voices and feelings at home.
· Math: Family game night is a fun and engaging way to help your child develop more complex ways of reasoning. Try strategic thinking games like Checkers, Chess, Monopoly, Clue, Dominoes, Mancala, and Cribbage.
A few tidbits of information for you:

►Reading - – We started our Non-Fiction unit – “Nonfiction Readers Grow Knowledge.”  Readers are learning 

to pay attention to details and ask questions about a topic as they read.

►Writing – We wrote thank you letters to the firefighters that visited on the 31st and to our field trip chaperones.
►Math – We reviewed and assessed place value with 2 digit numbers and will practice with 3 digit numbers next 

week.
Our Specials for this week are: Art, Health & Fitness, Music, and Logic
Email:  aavent@wcpss.net	                  School Office:  (919) 870-4200                    Nov. 9, 2018








